
Students from the Kirra and Yarra classes are participating in a STEM design
challenge over the next eight weeks. The program is run with Miss Macdonald
from the Lower Baaka Academy of STEM and students get to speak with
program advisors from ‘Engineers Without Borders’ each week. 
In the first lesson this week, students learnt about the different types of
engineers, and had to work together to stack cups using only a rubber band and
some string. 

They also started to code a video game using Makercode Arcade. Over the next
few weeks, they will engage with microbits, and other technology to create a
technological solution to a problem.

Well done to all students involved! 
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COOMIE NEWS
TERM 2 WEEKS 1 & 2, 2024

UPCOMING SCHOOL ACTIVITIES & KEY DATES

KUTANYA LEARNING CENTRE

Tuesday 14th May
Parent / Teacher Interviews     
3.30 pm - 6.30 pm
Tuesday 21st - Thursday 23rd May
Love Bites - Years 7 - 8 - 9

Monday 13th May
SSVS Years 9 - 12 Soccer - Male & Female

Monday 27th May - Sunday 2nd June 
Reconciliation Week

Tuesday 28th May
National Sorry Day

Wednesday 12th June
CHS Careers Expo



Benetook Chook Farm Visit
On 22nd March Coomealla High School students visited Benetook Chook Farm. As we soon
discovered this chook farm has much much more to see and do than just look at Chooks.

First of all we collected the eggs from the sheds and searching the outdoor areas for the odd
random egg. A little bit like an ‘Easter egg hunt’ but with real chook eggs.

Of course, if we want eggs we must feed the chooks, so we had some boxes of lettuce leaves
from Coles and the chooks really love lettuce leaves.

Lunch was yum everyone chose their own pizza from Dominoes but most of us shared and
swapped with each other.

In the afternoon we relaxed under the trees and rode the bikes around the farm.

We hope to visit again soon.

Thoughts and Ideas provided by Ian Dixon and T C Campbell. Edited by Mr Tony D.

KUTANYA LEARNING CENTRE



Benetook Chook Farm Visit
KUTANYA LEARNING CENTRE



Teachers will be available to meet with parents next Tuesday from 3.30 -6.30 pm for the annual
Parent / Teacher Interviews. Parents can make bookings through Compass and can contact the
Front Office for support if needed. We hope to see you there and possibly even to stay on for
the P&C meeting at 6.00 pm!

It was pleasing to see students heading off to the Inter School Cross Country this morning and
to see the strong interest in the range of Inter School sports on offer this term. Students who
take up opportunities and participate positively in events and excursions benefit from the
experiences through social connection, leadership and teamwork. We encourage all students to
have a go at one of the extra activities that we offer.

As always, please contact our friendly and knowledgeable front office staff if you have any
questions or concerns and they will direct your call to the relevant staff members.

Kath Steward
Executive Principal

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Term 2 is off and racing with most students having a very settled start. We've
encouraged students to build on their success from last term and set some
personal goals to help them improve their achievement and attendance at
school. The rewards day excursions on the last day and the introduction of
the Golden Gotcha for attendance have been positive ways for the school to
recognise positive student behaviour and effort.

Dear Parents / Carers,

We are pleased to invite you all to participate in the Coomealla High
School Parent Teacher Interviews for 2024.

The interviews will take place on Tuesday 14th May from 3:30 pm to
6:30 pm. The interviews will be held at the school.

Hot food (baked goods from Banjo’s) will be available and a tea /
coffee station provided.

A link for bookings should have appeared on Compass. Once you
click this link, you will be taken to a separate page. A prompt will ask
you if you want instructions on how to book. We suggest that you
take advantage of this brief tutorial. 

Bookings are in five minute slots. If you wish to speak to a teacher
for longer so that you can address specific concerns, please feel free
to book two slots in a row. The maximum time for a booking is ten
minutes.

If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to
contact the school.

Kind regards and hope to see you there.

Tuesday 14th May
3.30 pm - 6.30 pm



NSW COMBINED HIGH SCHOOL
U15'S AFL CHAMPIONSHIP

~ BROKEN HILL ~

A group of promising footballers have faced some of the best in their age group as
part of the NSW Combined High School U15’s AFL Championship.

The teams are made up of students from Coomealla, Broken Hill and Willyama High
Schools, and they’ll play nine other regional sides across several days.

Congratulations to our six boys from Coomealla High School.



AFL ACADEMY FRIDAY SPORT
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YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE

Dareton Public School
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INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY



ATTENDANCE

VALUES CHART

Please note: If your child / ward is away for any reason, please complete the
ATTENDANCE NOTE on COMPASS or telephone the school office on 0350274506.



MOBILE OUTREACH TEAM

HOMES NSW:
Mobile Outreach Team

We are coming to your town!

What will the team be able to help with? 

- Assist with any social or government housing questions you have. 
- Assist with lodging your housing application online. 
- Check in if you already have an application. 
- Provide you with information if you are having a housing issue. 
- Let you know what help there is for private rentals. 

The team will also have self-service kiosks for you to use on your own if you

want to check something online or upload paperwork. 

Come and have a yarn! 
When:

21st May 2024 from 10.00 am to 2.00 pm

Where:

Memorial Room at Visitor Information Centre 
Darling Street, Wentworth NSW 2648 



VACCINATIONS FOR YEARS 7 OR YEAR 10





NATIONAL SORRY DAY
 



NATIONAL SORRY DAY
 



SKATE PARK  LEAGUE



SUNRAYSIA DISTRICT TENNIS ASSOCATION
 



HOT SHOTS TENNIS
 



COMMUNITY BANK WENTWORTH & DISTRICT

Tokens of Appreciation



                               WENTWORTH SHIRE COUNCIL                            
PLANNING FOR COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC GROWTH



INDIGENOUS ADMISSIONS PROGRAM 2024



COOMEALLA MEMORIAL SPORTING CLUB NEWS

May Coomi-E-Newsletter
To stay up to date with all of our

latest events and shows, visit:

www.coomeallaclub.com.au or

follow us on Facebook
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COOMEALLA MEMORIAL SPORTING CLUB NEWS
Positive Response to Main Street Shops

We are delighted to advise that ALL five (5) vacant shops in the main street of Dareton purchased by
the Club mid-2023 have been leased.

Mildura based building company UBS are scheduled to complete the fit-out within weeks and tenants
will be able to move in

Having occupancy of these shops will certainly improve the presentation of the street.
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